
 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 
Friday April 13th, 2012 

Submitted By Robert Pellerin 
 

Attending Members- Paul Giblin (President), Terry Murphy IV (Vice President), Robert 
Pellerin (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Dir.), 
Erik Saunders (Auto-X Co-Chair), Dave Estey (Auto-X Co-Chair), Drew Young (Hillclimb 
Chair), Howard Roundy (Web Master), Terry Murphy III, Curtis Hodgman, Steve Buckman, 
Jerry Venne, Linda Venne, Howard Roundy, Denise Patten, Dave Patten, Dana Boyde, John 
Stevens, Anthony Donovan, Dan Fillingim, Paul Perry, George Sherbeck, Maureen Sherbeck.  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Terry Murphy IV. 
 
Special Introduction Paul Giblin introduced our Guest Speaker for the evening – Mr. Jerry Venne and 
his wife Linda from Concord, NH.  Jerry is one of 16 Life Members in SCCNH and was President of the 
Club in 1971. 
 
Executive Secretary, no corrections made to last month’s minutes, motion to accept by Drew Young, 
second by Paul Giblin. 
 
Membership Report was given by Dan Francis – we now have 85 members, membership cards have 
been mailed. 
 
Treasury Report was given by Paul Giblin, motion to accept by Drew Young, second by Denise Patten. 
 
Corresponding Secretary Report was given by Charlie Parsons, a thank you letter was sent to Bill 
Bennet, motion to accept was made by Dave Patten, second by Erik Saunders. 
 
Publicity Report was given by Dave Estey; motion to accept was made by Charlie Parsons, second by 
Steve Buckman. 
 
Sponsorship Report was given by Terry Murphy IV. We still need spaceships for the Spring Mt. 
Ascutney Hill Climb and the Rumble. Motion to accept was made by Dave Estey, second by Erik 
Saunders. 
 
Autocross Report was given by Erik Saunders. Event coming up the 22nd of April. Motion to accept was 
made by Charlie Parsons, second by Dave Estey. 
 
Hill Climb Report was given by Drew Young. There are 7 entrants so far for the Spring Mt Ascutny Hill 
Climb. Motion to accept was made by Erik Saunders, second by Dave Estey. 
 
Karting Event Report was given by Dave Estey. Motion to accept was made by Paul Giblin, second by 
Terry Murphy III. 



 
Old Business 
 
Bike Race report was given by Charlie Parsons 
Dave Patten announced Brass SCCNH Badges are ordered 
TSD Rally plans are being made 
Howard Roundy gave report on FANtacy Day at NHMS 
 
New Business 
 
Paul Giblin went to Dent Sport Garage in Norwood, MA to give a presentation on “How to get involved 
in Motorsports” on Saturday, April 7, 2012, 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Terry Murphy IV; motion to accept was made by Drew Young, second 
by Howard Roundy 
 
 
Next Meeting will be held on May 11th 2012 at the Windmill Restaurant in Concord NH – start time will 
be 7:00pm. 
 
 


